
RCW 63.10.030  Liability at expiration of lease—Residual value—
Attorneys' fees—Lease terms.  (1) Where the lessee's liability on 
expiration of a consumer lease is based on the estimated residual 
value of the property, such estimated residual value shall be a 
reasonable approximation of the anticipated actual fair market value 
of the property on lease expiration. There shall be a rebuttable 
presumption that the estimated residual value is unreasonable to the 
extent that the estimated residual value exceeds the actual residual 
value by more than three times the average payment allocable to a 
monthly period under the lease. In addition, where the lessee has such 
liability on expiration of a consumer lease there shall be a 
rebuttable presumption that the lessor's estimated residual value is 
not in good faith to the extent that the estimated residual value 
exceeds the actual residual value by more than three times the average 
payment allocable to a monthly period under the lease and such lessor 
shall not collect from the lessee the amount of such excess liability 
on expiration of a consumer lease unless the lessor brings a 
successful action with respect to such excess liability. In all 
actions, the lessor shall pay the lessee's reasonable attorneys' fees. 
The presumptions stated in this section shall not apply to the extent 
the excess of estimated over actual residual value is due to physical 
damage to the property beyond reasonable wear and use, or to excessive 
use, and the lease may set standards for such wear and use if such 
standards are not unreasonable. Nothing in this subsection shall 
preclude the right of a willing lessee to make any mutually agreeable 
final adjustment with respect to such excess residual liability, 
provided such an agreement is reached after termination of the lease.

(2) Penalties or other charges for delinquency, default, or early 
termination may be specified in the lease but only at an amount which 
is reasonable in the light of the anticipated or actual harm caused by 
the delinquency, default, or early termination, the difficulties of 
proof of loss, and the inconvenience or nonfeasibility of otherwise 
obtaining an adequate remedy.

(3) If a lease has a residual value provision at the termination 
of the lease, the lessee may obtain, at his or her expense, a 
professional appraisal of the leased property by an independent third 
party agreed to be both parties. Such appraisal shall be final and 
binding on the parties.  [2012 c 117 § 165; 1983 c 158 § 3.]
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